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April 2, 1986

. |f ,3 M A,o US

Mr. Earl G. Wright
Senior License Reviewer

P Nuclear Materials Safety Section
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission , _

Region II
101 Marietta Street, N.W. L
Atlanta, Georgia 30323

Re: 50902, 030-29067

Dear Mr. Wright:

In support )f our material license application, we hereby submit
the following additional information, as requested in your letter
dated March 19, 1986.

I tem 12 :
We clearly commit ourselves to instruct personnel before assuming
duties with, or in the vicinity of, radioactive materials; during
annual refresher training or whenever there is a significant change
in duties, regulations, or the terms of the license, on the follow-
,ing subjects:

1. All terms of the license pertinent to radiation safety.
2. Areas where radioactive material i_ used or stored.
3. Potential hazards associated with radioactive material.
4. Radiological safety procedures appropriate to their

respective duties.
5. Pertinent NRC regulations.
6. Rules and regulations of the laboratory.
7. Obligation to report unsafe conditions to the radia- 8

tion safety officer.
8. Appropriate response to emergencies or unsafe condt- '

tions.
9. Right to be informed of their radiation exposure and

bioassay results.
10. Locations where notices, copies of pertinent regula-

tions, license and license conditions, license appli-
cations and applicable correspondence, have been post-
ed, stored, filed, etc.

Item 19:

The San Juan Health Centre is an out-patient facility, hence no
rooms for patient hospitalization are available.
The therapeutic use of radiopharmaceuticals which is been re-
quested is limited to administered dosps of less than 30 mci,
hence, patients would be ambulatory.
Treatment of hyperthyroidism would be administered I-131 doses
of less than 10 mci, in capsule form.
This should clarify our request under Group IV.
Please advice on any additional information you may require. CO@)
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